


Northeast Production Trends 



December 31st. Compared to a year ago December 31st stocks of butter were 9% higher and total cheese stocks at the 
same level. 

Opinions as to the level of 2023 milk prices vary considerably but all forecast much lower milk prices than 2022. USDA 
has lowered their price forecast. Class III averaged $21.94 for 2022, $4.86 higher than 2021. The forecast for 2023 is 
$17.90, $4.04 lower than 2022. Class IV averaged $24.47 for 2022, $8.38 higher than 2021. The forecast for 2023 is 
$18.25, $6.22 lower than 2022. 
Source: Bob Cropp Dairy Situation and Outlook, University of Wisconsin Cooperative Extension 

 

Vermont Dairy Cow Operations by County – 2023 
County Jan. Feb % change 

prior month 
Avg. # 

Addison 75 75 0.00% 75 
Bennington 7 7 0.00% 7 
Caledonia 46 45 -2.17% 45 


